
 
  United We Stand 

 

                             Ref. No. 07/2006-2007                                                                      Date: 10.03.2007   
 
                         The Deputy Controller of Accounts, 
                          IRLA Group, Ministry of Information & Broadcasting, 
                          AGCR Building, 
                          New Delhi. 
 
                                       SUB: Fixation of pay under Rule-7 of CCS(RP) Rules, 1997 from the date of  
                                                 subsequent increment falling on or before 31.12.1997. 
                                        REF: GOI, Ministry of Finance’s OM No. 7(29) E III(A)/197, dated 30.07.1999. 
                          Sir, 

                                The Government vide said OM dated 30.07.1999 had further extended the date of 
exercise of option to switch over to  the revised pay scales of 5th Central Pay  Commission from 
the date of subsequent  increment falling on or before 31.12.1997.The fresh option was to be 
exercised within 6 months from the issuance of said OM. 

                            
                                          Several officers whose salary accounts are maintained by the PAO, IRLA Group, had 

duly revised their  earlier options to switch over to  the revised pay scales of the 5th CPC from the 
dates of their subsequent  increment falling on or before 31.12.1997 (after 31.12.1996) in the light 
of said OM dated 30.07.1999, but their pay could not be re-fixed till the date due to lackadaisical 
attitude in the PAO office. The job of fixation of pay also got hampered due to frequent transfers 
of the concerned Sr. Accounts Officers. The IRLA numbers of few officers whose re-fixation of 
pay is still pending is given hereunder for reference; 

                         
                                           IRLA No.  9856, 10668, 11253, 11789, 12542, 12769, 12984, 13447, 13890. 
                         
                                           You are therefore requested to kindly take personal interest in the subject so that the re-

fixation of pay of those officers who had revised their options to switch over to the revised pay 
scales of the 5th CPC in the light of said OM dated 30.07.1999 of  the Ministry of Finance is 
effected without further delay. It is most needed at this time as the recommendations of the 6th 
CPC are due to come now. 

                          
                                            With regards, 
                                                                                                                 Yours sincerely, 
 
                                                                                                                              [ Ram Shanker] 
                                                                                                                                          General Secretary 
                                                                                                                 Mobile: 9868 541097 
                             Encl: Copy of  GOI, Ministry of Finance’s said OM dated 30.07.1999 
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